	[image: image1.jpg]



	Europäisches Parlament

[image: image2.jpg]@EVP—Fraktion




Dr. med. Peter Liese

Mitglied des Europäischen Parlaments
	


16.10.2013 mr
Europäisches Parlament, Rue Wiertz, 10 E 158, 1047 Brüssel
Tel. 00322 2847981, Fax 00322 2849981, Email peter.liese@europarl.europa.eu, Homepage www.peter-liese.de
Facebook: www.facebook.com/peter.liese
	


Press Release
European Commission proposes airspace approach for aviation and ETS
Peter Liese: European Parliament ready to compromise / Simply continuing the Stop the Clock cannot be the solution
On Wednesday, the European Commission presented its proposal for a change in the Directive for the inclusion of aviation in the European Emission Trading Scheme. The reason for this change is that, two weeks ago, the International Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO) agreed to establish a global market-based system for the reduction of international aviation emissions until 2020. 
The Commission proposes an airspace approach. "This approach is better than the current Stop the Clock because not only inter-European flights are included, but also flights to non-European countries, even if only for the part of the trip that takes place in European airspace. However, this is a very important point. A flight from Frankfurt or London to the new hub in Istanbul would be almost completely included. Under Stop the Clock, it is not included at all. The same is true for flights to the hubs in the Emirates, which are not included under Stop the Clock. Under the new regulation, at least half the trip would be included," explained Peter Liese (EPP-Christian Democrats), rapporteur for the European Parliament for the inclusion of aviation in the European emission trading system. 
"The European Parliament will thoroughly examine the proposal and amend our regulation if need be. We have always said that the European Union is ready to negotiate. In my estimation, the European Parliament will not agree that, until 2020, we only include inter-European flights in the emission trading and even those flights not entirely, even if some member states should propose to do that. The inclusion of all flights taking off and landing in Europe for the part that they travel in European airspace is indispensable. This is a matter of fairness against European airlines and their competitive situation and the environment. If the European Parliament does not agree with the Council on a new legislative text by April, legislation as originally planned will come into force for intercontinental flights taking off and landing in Europe. This pressure medium remains", concluded Liese.
Zur Person: Dr. med. Peter Liese (CDU) ist seit 1994 Mitglied des Europäischen Parlaments und vertritt dort die Region Südwestfalen. Liese ist Co-Koordinator (Sprecher) der EVP-Fraktion (Christdemokraten) im Ausschuss für Umwelt, Volksgesundheit und Lebensmittelsicherheit (ENVI) und Mitglied des CDU-Bundesvorstands.
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